



**Contains July 2017 Minutes** 

#### August, 2017

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM MT.PLEASANT ROAD.

BUCKEYE WOODWORKERS AND WOODTURNERS July 8, 2017

Anyone wishing to submit pictures for the newsletter please send them to the editor within two days of the meeting

\*\*\*\*\*Note\*\*\*\*

BWWT Meeting Camp Y-Noah July 8, 2017

Respectfully submitted Jerry Schaible, Sec.

The regular meeting was held at the pavilion on the lake at Camp Y Noah. The following items were announced and discussed......

- 1. Those members that wish to participate in the Pens For Troops program are to check with Les Morgon and sign up. This program allows our members to receive a packet of pen parts and wood blanks and then the members can turn a pen and give it back to Les this fall. The program is sponsored by Woodcraft Stores and they are the supplier of all the parts needed to turn a pen. Contact Les if you are interested in this program for our troops.
- 2. There are three or four Wednesday night sessions remaining in July to teach the young campers how to wood turn. They will be making a dried flower vase and a pen to take with them when the camp week is over. There will be usually around 8 to 10 young

campers that show up for the sessions. We need about 10 mentors to teach the children. See Brent Wells if you are interested. The program runs from 5 pm to 9 pm on those Wednesday nights.

3. President Bob Stone thanked everyone for coming to the annual club auction and he also thanked the members for bringing their donations of tools and equipment, to the club.



4. The August meeting of BWWT was to feature Dave Hout and a discussion of how to dry wood for turning as well as turning wood without tear out of wood grain.



As of the latest word, Marty Chapman will be discussing these topics, due to an unforeseen obligation that Dave will have to attend to. The meeting will be held at Kastner Hall near the lake.

- 5. We would like to thank Ray and Diane Marr for their contribution of food and food preparation for the auction today. They have contributed their time and money to the auction today.
- 6. It was announced that Dirk Falther will be the BWWT featured turner for the Wayne Center for the Arts in Wooster Ohio. This wood turning show will be in August. George Raeder will be handing out applications for the Wooster Show. The turn in date will

be at the August regular meeting of BWWT. Any winners in last years categories will not be able to submit entries in those same categories this year.



7. A silent auction will be held in todays event. It will consist of members signing the bid sheet for any of the contributed woodturnings that members have

submitted. Those wishing to bid are to sign the sheet and place the bid that they are submitting. At the end of the regular auction, the bids will be read and the winning bid should see the treasurer to sign out.



8. The annual auction began with Bill Stone, auctioneer for this event, holding up the first piece and called out the winning bid. Other items were bid on during the rest of the morning activities. All members had a good time and something good to eat.







## AAW OFFICIAL CHAPTER AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF WOODTURNERS

#### **Tip: Using Magnets**

#### Storage of Chuck Key



Are you always searching for the chuck key or toggle bar? Do you have to stoop or turn around to pick it up every time you need it? Wouldn't it be nice if it were always right on top of the headstock, inches from where you are going to use it? Help is at hand. Epoxy a rare-earth magnet to the top of the headstock and you are done. One magnet will hold several items at a time.

~ Dennis J. Gooding, Grants Pass, OR

#### **Magnetic Tools**

I like to epoxy rare earth magnets to calipers. I can then attach them to my lathe to keep them from falling to the floor. Other non-magnetic tools are good candidates for this as well. Ferrous metal tools will, or course, stick to the magnets and do not need epoxy.

~ William R. McWhirter Fortson, GA

# Calendar of Events PLEASE NOTE BWWT MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE SECOND SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH BEGINNING AT 9:00AM

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS
SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE
CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN
ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS
MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM
MT.PLEASANT ROAD.

BWWT Library Online Guide brought to you by the BWWT Club Librarians, Dirk Falther and Bob Hasenyager.

The online guide lists the books and videos that are available in our club library along with descriptions on the subject matter and other useful information. Follow the link below to check it out.

http://uh.cx/uVS1S

### BWWT OFFICERS FOR 2017



President
Bob Stone
330-928-3221
bstone@neo.rr.com



Vice President
Dave Wells
330-627-5209
wellsd0849@gmail.com



Secretary
Gerald Schaible
330-673-6512
gschaible001@neo.rr.com



Treasurer
Mark Stransky
330-688-1690
mastran@neo.rr.com



Librarian Dirk Falther 330-310-4570 dfalther3@att.net



Librarian
Bob Hasenyager
330-334-8314
bobhasenyager@gmail.com



Newsletter Editor
Keith Bellamy
330-221-2845
akbellamy@gmail.com



Membership Admin.
Phil Brower
330-688-7244
fbtoad@aol.com